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As-built report documenting the
final surveyed position of the
10” Water Injection (WI)
Flowline shows that in two
locations, the flowline has been
laid outside of the +/- 10m
target lay tolerance. The
maximum distance beyond the
targeted lay area was 20.4m.

In all instances, the pipeline
remained within the 170m wide
flowline corridor described in
Section 5.6.2 of the EP.

PS 4.7 Seabed
disturbance
verified as within
the design
parameters of
the project.

The design
tolerance for this
flowline was +/-
10m, which was
exceeded at two
locations.

Given the deep, featureless
characteristics of the location where
this incident occurred, there were no
adverse environmental impacts arising
from this incident.

The flowline remains within the
pipeline corridor and there are other
lines on either side of this flowline.
The flowline has been laid within the
same benthic habitat type as the
design route and there has been no
change to the magnitude of seabed
disturbance.

No further corrective
actions will be
undertaken to
remedy this incident.
The cost and impost
associated with
moving this line to
within design
tolerance exceeds
any benefit that
would be realised,
particularly given the
absence of any
environmental
impacts.

A root cause of this incident
was that crosscurrents occurred
during pipelay, causing the
pipeline to move laterally. The
pipelay vessel failed to
compensate for this lateral
movement in some areas.

To address this, increased
monitoring of oceanic currents
at the seabed during pipelay
was implemented to account
for these currents.
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